### **K.C.S.E YEAR 2010 PAPER 101/1**

1.	You are the Chairperson of the Environmental Club which has just been newly introduced in your so is going to be an official launching of the club. Write a brief speech that you will deliver at the launch. You should include the following: introduction, club officials, the objectives (aims) of the club, the acticarried out, conditions for membership, enrolment and any other relevant information. (20 mar	our speech vities to be
2.	Read the passage below and fill in each blank space with an appropriate word. (10 marks)	
	I met Frank as soon as he was 1	d some, g out ow e piano, he be
3.	(a) Read the poem below and then answer the questions that follow.  When, in disgrace with Fortune and men's eyes, I all alone beweep my outcast state trouble deaf heaven with my bootless cries, And look upon myself and curse my fa Wishing me like to one more rich in hope, Featured like him, like him with friends possessed, Desiring this man's art and that man's scope, With what I most enjoy contented least, Yet in these thoughts myself almost despising; Haply I think on the then my state, (Like to the lark at the break of day arising) From sullen earth sings I at heaven's gate,  For thy sweet love remembered such wealth brings That then I scorn to chang with kings.	e, e, and nymns
	(William Shakespeare's	Sonnet 29)
П	) Identify any <b>four</b> pairs of words that rhyme in this poem	(2 marks)
	) Give <b>two</b> instances of alliteration <b>in</b> this poem.	(2 marks)
	i) How would you say the words in brackets in this poem?	(2 marks)
•	How would you perform the last two lines of this poem?	(2 marks)
	(b) Read the passage below and then answer the question that follows. It's a cold, misty December morning. You hear the sharp screeching of brakes followed by a loud screams. You rush to the scene of the crash, where you find a car overturned with a young woman an boys inside. The woman and one of the boys climb from the wreckage unhurt; but the other boy is pinned to dashboard and the roof of the car, groaning in pain. Kru, kru, km, you scratch your scalp as you try to rem lessons in first aid.  Identify any four instances of onomatopoeia in the passage.	d two small between the
(c)	For each of the following five words, write another word that is pronounced the same.	
	(i) past	
	(ii) aren't	
	(iii) hole"	
	(iv) what	
	(v) male	(5 marks)

(d) For each of the following letters, provide a word in which the letter is silent. (i)	
(I)p	
(ii) b	
(ii) 1	
(iv) n	
(v) t	(5 marks)
(e) Your school choir is rehearsing a choral verse for the school's music festival. They are making the rest of the school so as to get some feedback.	g a presentation for
<b>Give four</b> things that the listeners need to pay attention to and explain why.	(8 marks)

### **K.C.S.E YEAR 2010 PAPER 102/2**

1. Read the passage below and then answer the questions that follow,

Moving to a new country can be an exciting, even exhilarating experience. In a new environment, you somehow feel more **alive:** seeing new sights, eating new food, hearing the foreign sounds of a new language, and feeling a different climate against your skin stimulate your senses as never before. Soon, however, this sensory bombardment becomes sensory overload. Suddenly, new experiences seem stressful rather than stimulating, and delight turns into discomfort. This is the phenomenon known as culture shock. Culture shock is more than jet lag or homesickness, and it affects nearly everyone who enters a new culture - tourists, business travellers, diplomats and students alike. Although not everyone experiences culture shock in exactly the same way, many experts agree that it has roughly five stages.

In the first stage, you are excited by your new environment. You experience some simple difficulties such as trying to use the telephone or public transportation, but you consider these small challenges that you can quickly overcome. Your feelings about the new culture are positive, so you are eager to make contact with people and to try new foods.

Sooner or later, differences in behaviour and customs become more noticeable to you. This is the second stage of culture shock. Because you do not know the social customs of the new culture, you may find it difficult to make friends. For instance, you do not understand how to make "small talk," so it is hard to carry on a casual, get-acquainted conversation. One day in the school cafeteria, you overhear a conversation. You understand all the words, but you do not understand the meaning. Why is everyone laughing? Are they laughing at you or at some joke that you did not understand? Also, you aren't always sure how to act while shopping. Is this store self-service or should you wait for a clerk to assist you? If you buy a sweater in the wrong size, can you exchange it? These are not minor challenges; they are major frustrations.

In the third stage, you no longer have positive feelings about the new culture. You feel that you have made a mistake in coming here. Making friends hasn't been easy, so you begin to feel lonely and isolated. Now you want to be with familiar people and eat familiar food. You begin to spend most of your free time with students from your home country, and you eat in restaurants that serve your native food. In fact, food becomes an **obsession**, and you spend a lot of time planning, shopping for, and cooking food from home.

You know that you are in the fourth stage of culture shock when you have negative feelings about almost everything. In this stage, you actively reject the new culture. You become critical, suspicious, and irritable. You believe that people are unfriendly, that your landlord is trying to cheat you, that your teachers do not like you, and that the food is making you sick. In fact, you may actually develop stomachaches, headaches, sleeplessness, lethargy, or other physical symptoms.

Finally, you reach the fifth stage. As your language skills improve, you begin to have some success in meeting people and in **negotiating** situations. You are able to exchange the sweater that was too small, and you can successfully chat about the weather with a stranger on the bus. Your self-confidence grows. After realizing that you cannot change your surroundings, you begin to accept the differences and tolerate them. For instance the food will never be as tasty as the food in your home country, but you are now able to eat and sometimes even enjoy many dishes. You may not like the way some people in your host country dress or behave in public, but you do not regard their clothes and behaviour as wrong -just different.

In conclusion, nearly everyone moving to a new country feels some degree of culture shock. Symptoms may vary, and not all people experience all five stages. Newcomers with a strong support group may feel at home immediately in the new culture, while others may take months to feel comfortable. Staying in touch with friends and family, keeping a positive attitude, and, above all, learning the language as soon as possible are ways to overcome the difficulties and frustrations of adapting to life in a new land.

From: Writing Academic English, Alice Oshima and Ann Hogue, Pearson Education, Longman (2006)

(a) According to the passage, what is the meaning of culture shock? (2 marks)

(b) Identify any **three** factors that can cause culture shock. (3 marks)

(c) What evidence does the author give to show "you understand all the words, but you do not understand the meaning"?

(d) Give any <b>three</b> features that characterize a person in the worst state of culture shock. (3 mark	·
(e) In note form, give the difficulties experienced in the second stage of culture shock.	(4 marks)
(f) Why is making friends helpful in overcoming culture shock?	(2 marks)
(g) Explain the meaning of the following words as used in the passage: alive	(3 marks)
obsession	
negotiating	
(h) Staying in touch with friends and family, keeping a positive attitude, and, above all, learning	
as possible are ways to overcome the difficulties and frustrations of adapting to life in a new la	
(Rewrite the sentence above without changing the meaning. Begin: You)	(1 mark)
2. Read the excerpt below and then answer the questions that follow: Again Nyambura glanced over her shoulder in the direction of her home. She wondered whether the She heard Waiyaki's voice.	er to stop or to go on.
"T am going to see Kamau."	
"And I Johana. My father has sent me to him to tell him to come to our home today."	
"Then we can walk together," he suggested.	
They moved on slowly. He was thinking of this girl. Muthoni had been the cause of their first mee had been a fairly tall girl with well-formed features. Now he could see the woman in her under the "What are you going to do there?" she asked. Waiyaki thought: What am I going to do there occurred to him that he did not want to see Kamau. Not now. He too thought of the people and now if they saw them walking together. Above them the moon gazed and lit the whole land circumcised. But this was not a crime. Something passed between them as two human beings, ur social conventions or any traditions.  "Just to see Kamau and the family."  Nyambura felt a little angry. She thought; their activities. They came to a place where their stopped there and stood as if held together by something outside themselves. Perhaps it was the that held them both rooted to the spot. Waiyaki wanted to dance the magic and ritual of the moon beating out the darkness. And Nyambura stood there looking as if she were the embodime symbolised by the flooding moon and the peace around.  Suddenly Waiyaki felt as if the burning desires of his heart would be soothed if or her, just touch her hand or her hair. He controlled himself. A strange uneasiness begahim.	bright moonlight. e? It was then that it what they would say , Nyambura was not ntainted with religion,  r ways parted. They e magic of the moon . His heart beat hard, nt of serene beauty, nly he could touch
"Are you still teaching?"	
"Yes"	
(b) Muthoni had been the cause of their first meeting. Explain how Muthoni had been the cause	marks)
(c) What indicates that both Nyambura and Waiyaki are uncomfortable in the circumstances they f	and themselves in this marks)
(d) Identify and explain any <b>two</b> character traits that Nyambura and Waiyaki share in this excerpt.	(4 marks)
(e) "What are you going to do there?" she asked.	` ',
(Rewrite in reported speech). (1 mark)	(6 montes)
<ul><li>(f) Briefly describe aspects of the themes of the Novel that come through in this excerpt.</li><li>(g) Identify and illustrate any two aspects of style used in the excerpt.</li></ul>	(6 marks) (4 marks)

**Read** the poem below and then answer the questions that follow.

"Song of the wagondriver". B.S. Johson

My first love was a ten-ton truck They gave me when I started, And though she played the bitch with me I

grieved when we were parted.

Since then I've had a dozen more,

The wound was quick to heal,

And now it's easier to say

I'm married to my wheel.

I've trunked it north, I've trunked it south, On

wagons good and bad, But none was ever really like

The first I ever had.

The life is hard, the hours are long,

Sometimes I cease to feel,

But I go on, for it seems to me

I'm married to my wheel.

Often I think of my home and kids, Out on the

road at night, And think of taking a local job

Provided the money's right.

Two nights a week I see my wife And eat a

decent meal, But otherwise, for all my life, •5.

I'm married to my wheel.

(From The Earth is Ours: Poems for Secondary Schools.

Selected by lan Gordon) (2 marks)

(a) Briefly explain what the poem is about.

(b) What is contradictory about the persona's relationship with his first truck? (2 marks)

(c) The persona is facing a real dilemma. Which is it? (2 marks)

(d) Identify and illustrate any two literary devices that the poet uses. (4 marks)

(e) What makes the persona's job demanding? Give your answer in **note form.** (4 marks)

(f) Explain the meaning of the following lines: (i) Sometimes I cease to feel

(i) Sometime I cease to feel (2 marks)

(ii) Provided the money's right (2 marks)

(g) Explain the meaning of the words below as used in the poem.

4 (a) Rewrite the following sentences in Direct Speech. (2 marks)

(i) The tourist exclaimed that Kenya was a beautiful country.

(ii) Halima told James to go where she was.

(b) Rewrite each sentence below to make it communicate more sensibly. (2 marks)

(i) They left the field full of sweat.

(ii) Powerful and comfortable, the buyer really liked the car.

(c) Fill in the blank spaces with an appropriate pronoun. (3 marks)

(i) The children and ...... ought to leave immediately if we want to arrive there before dark.

(ii) The organisers have invited Mwamburi and ...... but I don't intend to go.

(iii) Since she obtained the highest grade, the school should give the award to no one else but

(d) Fill in the blank spaces -with the correct form of the verb in brackets,

(3 marks)

(i) A flock of birds (fly) away from this lake every week.	
(ii) I wondered why they had (sing) that particular song.	
(iii) The ball must have been (hit) too hard.	
(e) Rewrite each of the following sentences as instructed.	(3 marks)
(i) It is amazing that the couple takes care of so many orphans.	
(Begin: That) (ii) What we need in Kenya is patriotism. (End: in Kenya.)	
(iii) My students don't drink. My students don't smoke. (Join into one sentence using 'neither)	
(f) Fill in each blank space with the appropriate word.	(2 marks)
(i) I stopped the child from chewing a of grass.	
(ii) The doctor told her to take the of medicine according to the prescription.	

### **K.C.S.E YEAR 2010 PAPER 101/3**

Answer three questions only.

### 1 Imaginative Composition (compulsory)

(20 marks)

Either

(a) Write a composition illustrating the fact that crime does not pay.

Or

(b) Write a composition explaining how young people can overcome tribalism in Kenya.

### 2 The Compulsory Set Text

(20 marks)

Henrik Ibsen, An Enemy of the People.

Write an essay supporting the proposition that: "Katherine Stockmann is the embodiment of reason in

Ibsen's play An Enemy of the People."

#### **3** The Optional Set Texts

Answer any **one** of the following three questions.

(20 marks)

Either

### (a) The Short Story

Macmillan (Ed.), Haifa Day and other stories

Using Honwana's short story 'Hands of the Blacks' for illustration, write an essay on racial prejudice.

Or

#### (b) Drama

John Ruganda, Shreds of Tenderness

"Sibling rivalry should never be allowed to get out of hand."

Using the characters in John Ruganda's play *Shreds of Tenderness* write an essay in support of this statement.

Or

#### (c) The Novel

Veltna Pollard, Homestretch "East or

West, home is best."

Drawing examples from the lives of Edith and David in *Homestretch*, write an essay illustrating the truth of this statement.